
Chippewa Valley Band Boosters 

 

Chippewa Valley High School 

18300 19 Mile Road 

Clinton Township, MI  48038 

 

Meeting Minutes 

May 13, 2021   7:30pm 

 

I. Call to Order – Meeting called to order at 7:29pm by Lisa Curtis. 

II. Director’s Remarks – Mr. Hoey  

a. Concert – The spring concert is 1 week from today; an email will be sent out with 

more information.    

i. No uniforms, students will wear nice clothes to perform, no jeans.   

ii. Students will need to stay afterschool for set-up and rehearsal.    Students 

will have approximately 1 hour to go home, eat and change prior to concert. 

However, if students are unsure if they can get a ride back, they should stay 

until concert.  Students can also just choose to stay until concert.  Those 

who are staying should either wear “nice clothes” to school or bring a 

change of clothes for concert.   

iii. Dinner will be provided in the cafeteria for those who are staying from 

rehearsal until performance.   

iv. Each band will sit in the bleachers as the other bands perform.  Audience 

will sit in bleachers and practice social distancing protocols. 

v. Students need to plan to stay after concert to help clean up and put 

equipment away, parents are welcomed to help. 

vi. There will be no rain date for concert because of scheduling conflict, if it 

rains the concert will be cancelled.  

b. Spring Practices – May 25th and June 1st will be spring practice, with middle school 

students joining.  June 1st will also be parent information night.  If any current 

student parent would like to join parent info night to help field questions, and 

inspire volunteerism, please come.   

c. Band camp – band camp is planned for the first 2 weeks in August, 8/2/2021 

through 8/12/2021.  It will be full day camp 8am -4pm with lunch provided for 

students.  2021 Marching band show will be “Music of Danny Elfman”. 

 



d. Florida Trip 2022 – response to the Florida 2022 trip has been good and it is 

expected that we will meet the minimum number of student needed.  Deposits are 

not being collected at this time but it has been arranged for deposit payment of 

$100 to be made directly to Bennet Travel, when the time comes.   

III. Regular Business  

a. Reading of the Minutes, minutes accepted with no corrections 

b. Treasurers Report - Any questions regarding Treasurer Report please email Vicki 

Schembri.  

i. General fund balance as of 4/30/2021 $31,567.15 

1. Deposits – $2,069.00 

a. Sheet sale - $1,695.00 

b. Winter guard - $394.00 

2. Withdrawals - $4774.50 which included Winter guard instructor fees, 

invoice payment for sheet fundraiser, fee to renew website. 

ii. Student fundraising balance as of 4/30/2021- $18,796.00 

c. Fundraising – New fundraisers – English Gardens and restaurant night at Bubba’s 

31, email to follow with more information 

d. Uniforms – All uniforms have returned from cleaning, will be organized, and will 

start fittings for returning students.  Fitting will be attempted to be coordinated with 

afterschool practices to promote social distancing. 

i. Uniform position is open, if you have any interest in learning this position, 

please contact Jennifer Sankiewicz: sankie71@gmail.com  

IV. Ongoing Business 

a. Scholarship Committee- 

i. There are 3 different scholarships that senior students can be nominated 

for, very few applications/nominations have been turned into Mr. Hoey or 

the Scholarship Committee.   

a. 2 $500.00 scholarships that are awarded to students by the 

band boosters. 

b. Berndt scholarship that is awarded to a student majoring in 

music 

c. Donald Hauser $1000.00 scholarship  

ii. More information about how to apply for each scholarship and the 

requirements for each is available on the website.  



iii. The deadline for application has been extended to May 24th, an email will 

follow.   

iv. Scholarships will be awarded at the Banquet. 

  

b. Senior DVD- Photos for slideshow have been collected and sent for production.  

DVD will contain picture slideshow, Marching Band Show, Color Guard Show and 

(hopefully) Spring Concert. 

c. End of year band banquet 

i. Invites have been sent to all band/color guard students, and have been 

posted on schoology for virtual students.  

ii. It will be held a Zuccarro’s on June 6th, we will be spread out across three 

rooms to promote social distancing.  Dinner and awards will be inside, DJ 

will be outside. 

iii. Volunteers are need for this event, look for a sign-up genius to sign-up for 

set up/clean-up    

V. New Business 

a. Band Camp – point person/team to coordinate food is needed, there will be lots of 

help with this.  Also, many volunteers are needed to help with lunch and donation 

collection, look for emails asking for help.   

b. Welcome 2021-2022 board:  
President: Fritz Delinski 
V.President: Lynn O'Neil 
Treasurer: Vicki Schembri 
Recording Secretary: Carla Knotts 
Corresponding Secretary: Vickie Pelkey 
Ways & Means: Diane VerdeZoto 

 

VI. Schedule of Upcoming Events 

a. 5/20(Thurs) Spring band concert 7pm (CVHS Stadium) 

b. 6/1 (Tues) New Parent information/welcome night 

c. 6/5 (Sat) Commencements 

d. 6/6 (Sun) Band Banquet 

e. 6/10 (Thurs) Booster Meeting 

f. 8/2-8/12 Band Camp 



g. See schedule on-line – www.cvhs-bands.com 

 

VII. Meet Adjourned – motion to adjourn was made at 8:03pm by Fritz Delinski 

VIII. Attendees: Lisa Curtis, Vicki Schembri, Vickie Pelkey, Lynn O’Neil, Fritz Delinski, Carla 

Knotts, Sue MeyersJennifer Sankiewicz, Lisa McGraw, Nancy VanLoon, Kari Grady, Jill 

Barton, Christine Lloyd, Aimee Poole, Lisa & Dave LaGassa, Tracy Hanna, Sandora 

Zoriyski,  

IX. Respectfully submitted by Carla Knotts 

 
 

2020/2021 Band Booster Board Members 

Tim Hoey, Band Director thoey@cvs.k12.mi.us 

Lisa Curtis, President cvhsbbpresident@gmail.com (586)321-8587 

Fritz Delinski, Vice President fxdelinski@express-scripts.com 

Vicki Schembri, Treasurer cvhsbandtreasurer@gmail.com 

Lynn O’Neil, Ways & Means cvhsbbfundraising@gmail.com 

Carla Knotts, Recording Secretary ckk1974@hotmail.com 

Vickie Pelkey, Corresponding 
Secretary 

cvhsbbmail@gmail.com 

Jennifer Sankiewicz, Uniforms sankie71@gmail.com 
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